Lisa, Grant, and Susan,
 
Shawn Daugherty forwarded this survey to me so that I could pass along some information about a recent canopy analysis that I did for Worthington (I am the new GIS Analyst for the City of Worthington).
 
1.  Has your community had a canopy cover study completed?
 
We have not completed a true canopy cover study, but we performed a simple canopy estimate based on a Canopy Extent GIS dataset produced by Franklin County Soil and Water. I believe the dataset was originally developed for them by a consultant using a combination of aerial imagery and OSIP LiDAR data. This was a quick and simple way for us to estimate to coverage within our city (see attached map).
 
We also plan to do an iTree assessment in the near future. We are interested in comparing the percent coverage result from the Soil and Water data with estimates from iTree.
 
2.  If so, who did the study?
 
Our “study” was done in-house, using the Soil and Water dataset only.
 
3.  Did the study include trees on both public and private property?
 
Yes, the dataset covers all of Franklin County; which we clipped to the Worthington corporation limits.
 
4.  What percentage of canopy cover do you have?  What percentage of canopy cover would you like to attain?
 
According to our assessment, we have approximately 37.8% canopy coverage. We have not yet set canopy growth goals, but we will be presenting the result to our Arbor Advisory Committee to collectively set our objectives.
 
5.  In what ways have the findings from the study been beneficial?
 
The canopy map that we produced clearly shows where we have coverage gaps within the city. These fall mostly around commercial properties and schools. Beyond setting overall percentage targets, we are interested in focusing tree planting efforts within these sparse zones.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions about our analysis.
 
Thanks and best of luck,
Kim Myers
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Central Ohio Communities,
I have a request from Bexley’s City Arborist, Grant Archer and Bexley’s Tree Commission Chair, Susan Quintenz to please answer the questions stated below about Canopy Cover.  If you could please answer these questions about your community and email them to myself, Grant and Susan we would really appreciate it!
 
Thank you,  Lisa
 
Lisa Bowers
Regional Urban Forester
ODNR- Division of Forestry
614-670-2626
Lisa.bowers@dnr.state.oh.us
http://forestry.ohiodnr.gov/urbanforestrytoolbox  
 
 
Hello Lisa --
 
Grant and I had a chance to get together today to review questions we'd like to ask other Central Ohio communities regarding canopy cover.
Responses can come back to both Grant and me. E-mail us with any questions.  Thanks,  Susan
 
 
The City of Bexley in collaboration with the Bexley Tree and Public Gardens Commission are considering the merits of undertaking a canopy cover study.  We would appreciate feedback from neighboring communities about the benefits and results of such a study.  Thank you for being willing to share your experiences.
 
Sincerely,
Grant Archer, City Forester, City of Bexley
Susan Quintenz, Chair, Bexley Tree and Public Gardens Commission
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